
Dear Neighbors,

With Labor Day behind us and Summer beginning to wind down, I would like
to provide an update on the work my office and I have been doing as of late.
Throughout the summer, I was fortunate to attend many wonderful events in
District 2, while continuing to work on legislative matters at the City Council
that impact our neighborhoods and quality of life. Below are some of the
highlights:

South Boston IPOD & Zoning Update

In July, Councilor Flaherty and I released a statement announcing the
extension of the South Boston Interim Planning Overlay District (IPOD) until
October 31st, 2019 (You may find here at Caught in Southie).  The South Boston
elected officials have heard from our constituents and understand the need to
continue to advocate for 3 Family (3F) zoning, a minimum lot size, and further
community process. We continue to work closely with Mayor Walsh and his
administration on these issues and a public meeting will be held this
Monday, September 9th from 6pm-8pm at the Tynan School. Please
join us to make your voice heard on this critical issue for our neighborhood.

https://caughtinsouthie.com/news-politics/councilor-flynn-councilor-flaherty-announce-ipod-extension/


Community Preservation Act Update



Councilor Flaherty, Director Christine Poff‘s CPA team and I recently held a
community meeting with residents and civic groups in Southie on the
Community Preservation Act; affordable housing, historic preservation, and
open space projects. We discussed available resources, the timeline, eligible
projects, and other pertinent information. Please note the application round
will close on Sept. 27th. For more information, please call CPA at 617-635-
0277.

Hearing Order on Transportation Network Companies 

Recognizing the integral role that Transportation Network Companies (TNCs)
such as Uber and Lyft now play in our overall transportation system, I filed a
hearing order to discuss issues relating to TNCs operating in Boston. The
hearing will focus on concerns from residents regarding this evolving industry;
measures to address traffic and congestion, public safety and Vision Zero, the
environmental impact, and consumer protection.

Hearing Order on Public Health Disparities in Communities
of Color 



I believe that all residents should have equal access to resources that help keep
them healthy; however, significant public health disparities exist in
communities of color. The most recent Health of Boston  report by the Boston
Public Health Commission finds that African American, Asian American, and
Latino residents of Boston are significantly more likely to suffer from poor
public health outcomes. I will continue to work closely with residents,
advocates, and the city to address these disparities and look forward to this
discussion. 

Hearing Order on Gas
Leaks

I’m proud to partner with
Councilor O’Malley to call for a
hearing to examine the issue of
gas leaks in the City of Boston.
In 2018, utility companies
reported more than 16,000
unrepaired gas leaks to the MA
Department of Public Utilities,
with more than 1,800
unrepaired leaks in Boston.
While these figures are
staggering, independent
researchers typically find 1.5 to
3 times the number of gas leaks
than what was reported by
utility companies. Moreover,
gas leaks seep into the ground
and kill our trees, and can lead



to fires and explosions like we saw last year in the Merrimack Valley. This is an
issue of public safety, public health, social and environmental justice.

Community Events in our Neighborhoods

There were so many terrific events in District 2 this summer that helped bring
our neighbors and communities together. I was honored to attend many of
them and celebrate the diversity and vibrancy District 2. Here are some of the
highlights:

Women’s Equality Day Celebration hosted by the Women’s Suffrage
Celebration of Massachusetts, honoring Sheros: African American Suffragists

Perkins School back to School Bash at the
Tierney Center



Friends of Fort Point
Channel Festival

National Night Out in South Boston, the South End, and Chinatown





The August Moon Festival

I was proud to host visits to City Council by the SuperTeens from the Quincy
Community Center in Chinatown and Tynan Community Center in South
Boston. We also enjoyed spending time with students from the Josiah Quincy
School as well.



If I can be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact my office at 617-
635-3203 or ed.flynn@boston.gov.

 ​  ​  ​

https://www.facebook.com/EdforBoston
https://www.twitter.com/EdforBoston
https://www.instagram.com/edforboston/

